Well, the summer is past, and | thank the Lord we are saved.

God has certainly been good to America and | feel truly blessed to have been born in this country. But America,
like all countries of the world, still needs the gospel.

As a pastor, | have been privileged to pastor a loving and giving church for over thirty-four years.

We have also seen the grace of God exercised through local churches across this country as well as foreign
countries as they assist us in helping churches acquire facilities for ministry.

All of our crews have stayed busy this summer in the eastern US as well as the central areas.

Most of our families traveled to Wilson Creek Baptist for our Focus on America church planting conference
October 16-18.

This is a time of refreshing as well as revisiting our purpose and goals. Our family of workers will certainly miss Ray
and Susie McCullough being at the meeting as they must remain in North Carolina for Susie to continue her
treatment for cancer.

Immediately after the meeting at Wilson Creek Baptist Church, five families will be traveling to Montalba, TX, to
construct a building for Bible Baptist Church pastored by Ronn Herod. The church has purchased the land, cleared
the land, put in the slab and septic system and are very excited about starting the building. This building is being
financed by the NTCP loan fund and a grant from Jehovah Jireh Foundation.

We have two other churches that have approached us about loans at this time who have their plans in order, but
we must seek God’s timing in the matter.

For those of you who are involved either directly in helps ministries or by supporting those on the field, we thank
you.

Colossians 3:15 And let the peace of God rule in your hearts, to the which also ye are called in one body; and be
ye thankful.

Thank You, Pastor Randall Moody



